
Sir?A review of practice in any area of medicine, 
especially when guidelines are implied, is guaranteed 
to provoke comment from practitioners with alterna- 
tive views. Your report on the investigation and man- 

agement of stable angina is no exception (July 1993, 
267-73). 

Nuclear cardiology is not used as widely in the UK as 
elsewhere [1]. It is perhaps understandable that cardi- 

ologists who have been trained without access to ade- 

quate facilities use techniques such as myocardial per- 
fusion imaging only when all else fails, rather than as 
an integral part of their management of stable angina. 
Where good quality nuclear cardiology is available, 
however, it can be used in this way. This idiosyncratic 
use of nuclear cardiology in the UK is no excuse not to 
cover its proper role. 

Nuclear cardiology is mentioned appropriately as a 
useful adjunct to exercise electrocardiography for the 

diagnosis of coronary artery disease, but it is not men- 
tioned at all as a method of assessing the risk of future 
cardiac events. There is abundant evidence that the 

presence, extent and severity of perfusion abnormali- 
ties in patients with stable angina are powerful and 

independent indicators of risk. As a prognostic indica- 
tor, perfusion is more powerful than symptoms, the 

electrocardiogram and coronary anatomy, and it is at 
least equal to exercise left ventricular function [2]. 
The only uncertainty that remains is whether myocar- 
dial perfusion and stress left ventricular function are 

independent predictors, or whether one alone holds 
most of the information. Since both of these assess- 

ments are best made by nuclear techniques, to omit 
mention of nuclear cardiology for the assessment of 

prognosis is unwarranted. 
The review rightly indicates that facilities for nuclear 

cardiology should be available in secondary care cen- 
tres, but suggests that the results of the perfusion scan 
are part of the basic data set only 'if available'. Does 
this mean available in the centre or available for the 

individual patient? In the light of our comments on 

prognosis, we suggest that firmer guidelines are 

required and believe that it is justified to include 

myocardial perfusion scintigraphy in the basic data set. 
Not only does this aid the selection of patients for 
intervention, but it also provides an objective assess- 
ment of ischaemia against which future symptoms and 
intervention can be assessed. 

We are forced to ask therefore whether the joint 
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working party had access to nuclear cardiology exper- 
tise when preparing their paper. As a group affiliated 
to the British Cardiac Society and British Nuclear 
Medicine Society, we would have been pleased to con- 
tribute. We hope that it is not now too late to ask for 
clarification of the role of nuclear cardiology in the 
management of stable angina. 
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